Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee - 18th September, 2008


IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
Irlam Community Centre,

Lockland’s Lane,

Irlam

18th September, 2008


Meeting commenced:
7.00 p.m.
"
ended:
9.15 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillors, Bramer-Kelly, Hill, Kean, and Mann  

Christine Hudson – In the Chair


Ann Cavanagh – Poorlots Allotments & Leisure Society


Nancy Heap – Irlam and Cadishead Hazard Initiative


Terry Handsley – The De Traffords Residents Association


Mary Cherry – Local History Group


Sybil Norcott – Irlam Women’s Institute



Derrick Farrel – Resident

Stuart Wooding - }


Barbara Tynan - }


Marjorie Froggart - }


Brian Myles – Resident and Salford Royal Governor

Lee Rowbotham - }


B. Cheap - }

Tom O’Reily -}


Teresa Tompson -} 


Brian Lowndes - }


Beverley Lowndes -}


Karen Burrows -}


Roy Waters - }


W. Morgan - }


Sam Kirby – Salford Advertiser


Ray Richardson – Irlam ProBus


Christine Richards – St Teresa’s RC Church


OFFICERS PRESENT:



Martin Vickers – Area Co-ordinator 



Chris Trueblood – Irlam and Cadishead Community Development Worker



Steven Lee – Urban Vision



Ursula Sossalla-Iredale – Neighbourhood Manager 



Fay Flatt – Irlam and Cadishead Community Arts Officer



Inspector Jill Gorse – GMP 



Suzy Farrow – Salford CVS



Sarah Bawden – Salford CVS



Rachel Bridge – Democratic Services Assistant




30.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Houlton and Lightup, Sayeed Ali and Christine Lunn. 

31.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET

The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held on 24th July, 2008.

32.
POLICING UPDATE – CHIEF SUPERINTENDENT MULLIGAN 

Chief Superintendent Mulligan addressed the Committee and explained that he was currently in the process of delivering presentations to all Community Committees in Salford, to provide information about (a) overall crime in Salford and (b) Neighbourhood Policing within each area. It was explained that overall crime and anti-social behaviour in Salford was improving, but there were still issues which needed to be addressed. 
The presentation detailed the following;- 
· What is Neighbourhood Policing?

· The Benefits of Neighbourhood Policing

· Police Staff in Irlam and Cadishead

· 1 Inspector

· 1 Sergeant
· 2 Constables

· 4 Police Community Support Officers

· Police Units and Resources in Salford 

Chief Superintendent Mulligan also explained that as a result of changes to Policing schemes, crime in Salford had decreased by the following percentages in the 2007/08 financial year;-
	Crime
	Percentage Decrease

	Burglary
	- 9.4%

	Robbery
	- 14.3%

	Vehicle Crime
	- 18%

	Violent Crime 
	- 8.5 %


In addition, targets set for reducing crime by 22 percent over 5 years had been achieved by Salford, whilst the number of incidents awaiting Police attendance had dropped from 120-160 to 10-30. Yet, it was acknowledged that improvements still needed to made. Chief Superintendent Mulligan invited questions from the Committee and informed members that should they wish to speak to Policing staff about longer term policing issues within the area, which didn’t require an immediate response, they could be contacted by telephoning; (0161) 856 5386.
RESOLVED: (1) THAT Chief Superintendent Mulligan be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation. 



(2) THAT the information contained in the presentation, be noted. 

33.
OPEN FORUM 

(a)
Highbury Avenue/Recreational Park

In response to concerns raised at the last meeting of the Community Committee, residents of Highbury Avenue informed the Committee that some of the issues highlighted at the last meeting had been addressed, a fence had been erected which had been successful in preventing people from using the lights to gain access to residents properties. Councillor Mann explained that a request had been submitted to Environmental Services for the hedges at the park to be cleared. 
Residents enquired as to the progress of the meeting which was agreed to be asked of the Parks Development Officer at the last meeting. It was explained that the issue was referred to the Irlam and Cadishead Political Executive Group, whom agreed that, due to the extent of consultation which had taken place prior to the erection of the lights, and the agreed 12 month monitoring period to assess the effectiveness of the scheme, that the Parks Development Officer would write to all residents, outlining actions taken to address concerns and provide information about the monitoring period. 
Residents of Highbury Avenue were disappointed that the meeting would not be taking place and that they had received no communication from the Parks Development Officer. In addition, they felt that some issues needed resolving before the end of the monitoring period. 
Chief Superintendent Mulligan sympathised with the concerns of the residents and explained some of the complexities of the situation, suggesting that  a meeting be organised, with the relevant representatives in attendance. 
RESOLVED: THAT Jill Gorse and the Neighbourhood Manager, co-ordinate a meeting and invite the relevant persons, including residents and elected Members, to discuss and consider the issues raised. 
(b) 
New Prospect Housing

Terry Handsley, expressed concern about his experience of reporting repairs to New Prospect, which in his opinion, confused members of the public about the procedures for repairs and the proposed date of take-over by City West Housing. 
RESOLVED: THAT the Area Co-ordinator aim to clarify general information communicated to residents and address individual concerns. 

(c)
Cycle Lane, Brookhouse
An explanation was sought as to why the Cycle Lane, towards Brookhouse, had been removed from the pavement and placed onto the road. 

RESOLVED: THAT S. Lee investigate the matter and provide an update at a future meeting of the Committee. 

(d)
Boathouse Fishing Club

Frank Oakes, on behalf of Boathouse Fishing Club, requested a progress report on relation to the river pollution situation, relating to what steps the Environment Agency had taken to resolve problems and what comments they had concerning the high cadmium concentrations recorded in the river. It was reported that the Fishing Club had been expecting a report by April 2008, but as yet had not received any information, resulting in restrictions on fishing in the river and an inability to progress the Junior Club. 
Councillor Mann explained that Salford City Council were in the same position as the fishing club and were awaiting information, yet, a report concerning the matter was due to be submitted at the Environment Lead Member Briefing, scheduled to be held on Monday 29th September, 2008, details of which Councillor Mann would feedback to the Committee. 
RESOLVED: THAT Councillor Mann provide feedback, regarding the issues raised by the Boathouse Fishing Club, at a future meeting of the Committee
34.
HIGHWAYS CAPITAL AND REVENUES PROGRAMME
Steven Lee submitted a Briefing Note to the Committee which provided an update on the various aspects of spend and the proposals for the following year under the Highways Capital and Revenues Programme.
The information detailed how the programme was divided and referred to the following;- 

· Block 3 Capital
· Bridge Assessment and Maintenance

· PRN Structural Maintenance

· Sustainable Transport Schemes

· Local Safety Schemes

· Other Schemes

· Devolved Block 3 Capital 

· Liverpool Road/Fairhills Road Pedestrian Facilities

· Liverpool Road/Ferry Hill Road Pedestrian Facilities 

· De Trafford Estate Footway Improvements
· Moorfield Parade One Way System

· Peel Green Roundabout

· Liverpool Road Strategy

· New Moss Road traffic calming proposal

· Revenue

· Minor Maintenance

· Traffic Other

· Traffic Signs

· Street Lighting Works

· Street Lighting Energy

· Bridge Maintenance 

· Programmed Works

· Highways Other

· Environmental Services Recharges

· Unrecoverables

· NRASWA Income

Steven Lee explained that the Committee would receive further updates as the process progressed.
RESOLVED: THAT S. Lee be thanked for the report and the information be noted. 

35.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale circulated a summary of existing and proposed new actions for the 2008/09 Community Action Plan (CAP).  It was explained that the current  CAP runs until December, 2008, and that, The Neighbourhood Management Team had started consultation with the Community Committee and associated sub-groups, following which, actions would be considered by the different Directorates of Salford City Council to uncover what resources they can allocate to the CAP. Ursula Sossalla-Iredale talked the Committee through the existing and proposed actions and invited members to amend existing and/or add new actions. 
RESOLVED; THAT the summary of existing and new actions for the 2008/09 Irlam and Cadishead Community Action Plan, as circulated by the Neighbourhood Manager, be approved. 

36.
SALFORD COMMUNITY AND VOLUNTARY SECTOR (CVS)
Suzy Farrow and Sarah Bawden delivered a verbal presentation alongside written information about the opportunities and services that Salford CVS had to offer. It was explained that Salford CVS provided specialist information, advice, guidance and development support for voluntary and community groups across Salford. 
Salford CVS could offer a wide range of services to assist voluntary and community groups develop, including;-

· Help with developing a constitution
· Information about Partnership working

· A FundFinder Programme

· Training Opportunities

· A Quality Assurance System

· Approved Providers Register

Anyone person or group wishing to access the services offered by Salford CVS, or find out further information, was encouraged to contact them at their Volunteer Centre on (0161) 707 7067 or email: volunteer@salfordcvs.co.uk
RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted, and Salford CVS be thanked for attending the meeting and highlighting the services they have to offer. 
37.
IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL

The Committee received details of the Financial Position Statement as at 31st July, 2008, in respect of the Devolved Budget. In addition, recommendations arising from the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group, held on 19th August, 2008, were submitted.
RESOLVED:  (1) THAT the financial position statement be noted. 

(2) THAT the recommendations arising from the meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Budget Sub-Group be endorsed. 
38.
NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE

(a) 
‘Have Your Say’ Promotional Leaflet

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale drew the Committee’s attention to a new promotional leaflet aimed at informing Communities about Neighbourhood Management. Members of the Committee were invited to suggest ideas for the leaflet and submit them to Ursula Sossalla-Iredale. 
(b) 
Digital Information Board
Ursula Sossalla-Iredale reminded those present that Community and Voluntary Groups need to be complete and submit a Registration Form before they could use the Digital Information Form. Registration forms were available from local libraries or www.irlam.net. 
(c) 
Bonfires

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale informed members of the Committee of the following telephone numbers which they may find useful for the following concerns; 

· Hazardous bonfire (0161) 9096500
· Sale of Fireworks (01 61) 9251346

· Anti-Social Behaviour (0161) 8725050
(d)
Irlam and Cadishead Neighbourhood Partnership Board

Martin Vickers referred to the recently established Neighbourhood Partnership Board for the Area and explained that the Board would consider issues of concern identified in the CAP. At the last meeting Chat Moss and Prince’s Park Plans were identified as needing consideration by the Board. Martin explained that issues considered by the Board would be fed back, and the Community Committee, be kept updated. 
(e)
Community Arts

Fay Flatt provided an update of the work she has been involved in since commencing the post of Community Arts Officer for the Irlam and Cadishead Areas, which detailed the following;-

· In Bloom Project and Workshops

· Art Projects with Fiddlers Lane Primary School

· Involvement with the Festival and workshops conducted

· Details of Future Projects

Those present commented on the excellent work being undertaken for community arts projects and looked forward to seeing further community art work being undertaken in the future.

RESOLVED: THAT the information be noted. 
39.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS

· The over 50s Group were holding a Poetry recital at St Mary’s Church Hall on Tuesday 30th September, 2008, 7.30 p.m. – 8.30 p.m. All were welcome to attend. In addition, the Committee were informed that the  Over 50s Group was open to membership. 
· Councillor Bramer-Kelly referred to Salford City Council’s Health and Social Care Scrutiny Committee, whom were in the process of issuing Questionnaires concerning Dentistry services, whom would be grateful if Members of the Committee completed and returned. 
· Chris Trueblood informed the Committee of the upcoming ‘Celebrating Communities’ event scheduled to be held on Wednesday 29th October, 2008, at Buile Hill Park Hall, and encouraged members of the Committee to attend. 
· Details of Salford Royal’s Open Day were distributed to Members of the Committee, which was to be held on Monday 6th October, 2008, 2.00 p.m. – 6.00 p.m. @ Humphrey Booth Lecture Theatres, Worthington House. All were welcome to attend. In addition, Bryan Miles drew the Committees attention to application forms to become “Members of Salford Royal Hospital”.  

· Councillor Mann referred to Irlam and Cadishead High School’s excellent preliminary GCSE results achieved in August, 2008. 

40.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

RESOLVED: THAT a Special Meeting of the Community Committee, to consider Tif consultation, be held on Thursday 30th October, 2008, commencing at 7.00 p.m. (Venue to be confirmed). 

41.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED: THAT the next meeting of the Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee be held on Thursday 20th November, 2008, commencing at 7.00 p.m. at St Mary’s Church Hall, Penry Avenue, Cadishead. 
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